
 

Jubilee Jottings  

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                August 2021 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 
When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  Greens will hopefully be cored Tuesday 28th September.  
 

 

A Message from the 

President 
To all of our members, particularly those residing in 

Metropolitan Melbourne, New South Wales and 

others outside of Regional Victoria. I want to 

acknowledge how tough and difficult the most 

recent restrictions have been on the wellbeing and 

overall vibrancy of our communities.  
 

My own, and the Committee’s, thoughts are with all 

of our members who continue to be impacted 

during these challenging times, I do ask that you 

look out for our fellow members and provide 

support as required.  
 

Unfortunately, yesterdays’ excitement about the 

chance of easing of restrictions in Regional Victoria 

was short lived, as we still can’t get out and play on 

our wonderful golf course.  
 

We do look forward to next week with some 

optimism, that there may be some easing of 

restrictions in Regional Victoria and hopefully the 

reopening of golf.  
 

The Federal and State Governments have 

foreshadowed that when vaccination levels increase 

to 70 or 80 per cent, we will pivot to a phase of 

living with the virus. What a great pity it is that we 

are not at that stage now, as this would have 

possibly enabled us to be back playing golf.  
 

If you haven’t already had “the jab”, then I ask that 

you seriously consider booking in as soon as 

possible. This is something that we will have to be  

 

prepared to do as the authorities are indicating that 

it will be the way forward. It will protect yourself as 

well as your fellow golfing members once, we are 

all vaccinated.  
 

On behalf of the Board of Management we thank 

you all, our members, for your understanding and 

co-operation during this time.  
 

Fraser Jeffrey 

President 

 

Welcome to New Members  
The following were approved as new members. 

 

Full Members:  Glenn Bigger 

 

Country Member: Daryll de Mink 

  

Please make our new members welcome 

 

Golf Quip  
I played as much golf as I could in North Dakota, 

but summer up there was pretty short. It usually 

falls on Tuesday. 

- Mike Morley 

Mike Morley (born June 17, 1946) is an American 

golf course architect and a former professional 

golfer who played on the PGA Tour for 14 

years. Born in Morris, Minnesota, Morley was 

raised there and in Minot, North Dakota, where his 

family later moved during his youth.  
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Captain Vs Presidents 

Day  
On 12th August 21 ladies competed for the Captain 

Vs Presidents Trophy. The President’s Team were 

the winners on the day amassing 313 points as 

opposed to the Captain’s 306. Vicki Moorhead had 

the top score for the President’s team: 39 points. 

Melody Adams had the best score for the Captain’s 

team: 36 points. After the golf the ladies were 

joined by some of our past Presidents, Captains and 

players for a lovely lunch. 

 

Back row: Vicki Moorhead (Winner of the 

President’s Trophy), Anne McLeod (Life Member), 

Liane Graham (Lady President), Di Murphy (Lady 

Captain), Carolyn Wells, Thelma Rigoni. 

Seated: Beatrice Powley (Life Member), Norma 

Lindton, Denise Perkin and Bev Fisher.   

 
Anne standing beside the ‘nun’ in a habit, as she 

remembers Past President (1965-66) Norma Lappin 

asking for divine intervention when hitting off the 

12th tee. 

 

 

 
Mum introducing her joey to Life Member: Anne 

 

Covid 19 Lockdowns  
2020 ~ Margaret Blackshaw on the Oxley Flats 

Driving Range 

 
2021 Update ~ Lockdown No:6  Partly under water. 
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2021-2022 Invoices  

Invoices for 2021-2022 have now been distributed.  

Payment is due by October 1st.  

If you have not received your invoice please contact 

Joy on 0400 099 695 

 

Hardenbergia 

The Hardenbergia (AKA Coral-Pea, Vine-lilac, 

Purple Coral –pea, False Sarsparilla, Purple 

Twining pea, Wild Sarsaparilla, Native Lilac, 

Happy Wanderer) is looking beautiful again this 

year. 

 

Next Meeting  
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 21

st
 of 

September  at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 

Golf during Lockdown  

 

 
 

 
 

 

ôGOLF õ 

The object of the 

game is to play as 

little golf as 

possible.  
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